COMMUNICATION - C19

ITEM 5

Committee of the Whole (Public Meeting)
October 6, 2020

From: Afrooz Cianfrone ||| G

Sent: Thursday, October 01, 2020 2:43 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] WRT - Public Consultation - Official Plan amendment File OP.20.008 & Zoning By-
law Amendment Flle Z.20.016

Hello,

| am writing to Oppose to the applications filed for building of " High rise, mixed-use" and the amendment
to the zoning by-law as per file Z.20.016. The proposal is to build these new buildings and change the
zoning in order to allow for the construction projects to happen. The area of Major Mackenzie and Weston
Road is already a very busy commercial and residential area. The traffic in this area is already not
handled well and according to the population. Building additional high rises will significantly add to the
population of the area. As resident sin the area, | am strongly against this plan and would like to see a
park built there instead. This area is lacking green space and cannot be developed further than it is. It is
not environmentally sustainable, The traffic would be quadrupled and the chaos in the grocery stores in
the surrounding area would be even worse.

The City has not showed us and proved to the residents that the approval of this plan is beneficial to our
neighborhood. As a tax payer and resident of Vaughan | would like to see parks and trails built to help the
mental health of this generation! Especially at a time where people need the space to breathe. The City of
Vaughan should be working in favor of us -residents- not the developers who have never cared about the
health and well being of the general public.

| would like to hear about the result of the public hearing.
Afrooz Cianfrone



